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The manuscript has been improved according to the suggestions of reviewers:

1. Reviewer 1
Thank you for meticulous comments. As the reviewer suggested, we added the additional figure, and revealed clearly that the perforation case (4) was occurred by biopsy (iatrogenic perforation).

2. Reviewer 2
Thank you for meticulous comments. As the reviewer pointed, we all revised the manuscripts in text.

We added the perforation rate in our unit, limitation of the size of the perforation, limitation of endoscopic procedures, and correct the key word. Regarding question 5, we previously described in discussion and added more description.

Thank you.

3. Reviewer 3

Thank you for valuable comments.

As you mentioned, management of colonic perforation may be easy than gastric wall perforation, and new techniques are developed. However, as we mentioned in discussion, these devices also have a limitation, so we tried band ligations which are used popularly. 

The risk for necrosis or perforation following band ligation should be considered. However in reports, these risks were not definitive. In our cases, there were no complications such as necrosis or perforation. We described the limitations in discussion previously and revised about the limited use.
All cases were successfully managed by band ligation with or without clips, but as we mentioned in limitation, our study included small number of patients. So, further prospective studies should be conducted to confirm our results. Which limitations were described in discussion.
In large of difficult cases, band ligation with a single band may be incomplete, so we performed multiple band or additional clipping.

Thank you.
4. References and typesetting were corrected

Thank you again for publishing our manuscript in the World Journal of Gastroenterology.
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